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Christmas is almost knocking on our doors and that means that another 
year has passed. Time to look back and to reflect. 

In 2015 we had our ups and downs. On the one hand, when only focusing 
on revenue, it was a bit disappointing. On the other hand we have achieved 
a lot. 
Our focus was on new large projects mainly for our supply chain 
management in the automotive sector and that is exactly where we 
scored. We wanted to attract new highly experienced and talented people 
and that is what we did. 

We are proud in what we achieved and we will continue to meet our 
objectives, together with our team in Nördlingen and Stuttgart, together 
with our customers and together with all other people involved.

I wish you all a Merry Christmas, a Happy New Year and a bright future. 
Vic Tee, Chairman Supervisory Board
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